Town of Colrain Select Board Meeting 55 Main Road/Town Office Building 7:00 P.M.

MINUTES OF August 10, 2016

Present: Mark Thibodeau, Jack Cavolick

Others Present Colleen Worden -Office Clerk, Kevin Fox-Town Coordinator, Colrain Police

Chief Chris Lannon, Mike Friedlander Colrain Board of Health, Mark Rosienski,

and Wendy Goodman

Absent: Eileen Sauvageau

Jack Cavolick opened the meeting at 2:30

Accept meeting minutes
And Warrant

MOVED: Mark Thibodeau moved to approve the meeting minutes of 7-27-16. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimous.

Green River Road Parking Enforcement

Mark Rosinski from 111 South Green River Road, Colrain and Wendy Goodman from 529 Green River Road, Greenfield attended the meeting to discuss their concerns about the parking and the trash that has been left on Green River Road. Wendy Goodman has spoken to the Greenfield DPW, Mass Fish and Wildlife, Peggy Sloan from the FRCOG, Colrain Police Chief Chris Lannon, Colrain Board of Health and the Colrain Assessor's assistant about the problem and she is here to share the information that she has gathered and is willing to work with the Town to find a resolution to the problem. After a lengthy discussion it was suggested that Mr. Rosienski and Ms. Goodman would no longer pick up any trash and Mike Friedlander from the Board of Health suggested that the property owners be contacted and advised to stop cleaning up the trash as well and once it becomes a health problem then the Board of Health act on it. Chief Lannon suggested that the Town purchase some no parking signs and ask that property owners post their property. The no parking will be easier to enforce if the property is posted. Kevin Fox, Scott Sullivan and Chief Lannon will get together and recommend where the no parking signs will be most effective. Kevin will also check the Town by-laws to see if there is anything that would prevent the signs from being erected.

Solarized Colrain Contract Legal Expenses

The Town of Shelburne is asking that the Town of Colrain pay its share of the legal expenses for the sum of \$229.16.

MOVED: Mark Thibodeau moved to pay the Town of Shelburne Colrain's share of legal expenses in the amount of \$229.16. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimous.

Appointment of Last Mile Advisory Committee

Fran Ryan and Lynn Ditullio would like to be appointed to the Last Mile advisory committee as well as Paula Harrison, Kevin Fox, and Eileen Sauvageau

MOVED: Mark Thibodeau moved to appoint Lynn Ditullio, Fran Ryan, Paula Harrison, Kevin Fox and Eileen Sauvageau to the Last Mile Advisory Committee. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimous.

Appointment of Franklin Regional Planning Board Representative

After a short discussion it was decided that the Board would appoint Eileen Sauvageau to the Franklin Regional Planning Board.

MOVED: Mark Thibodeau moved to appoint Eileen Sauvageau to the Franklin Regional Planning Board. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimous.

Traffic Mirror at Rt. 112/Jacksonville Road Intersection

David Livingston from Wilson Hill Rd. has approached Eileen Sauvageau about putting up a traffic mirror at the intersection of Main Rd. and Jacksonville Rd. he feels that this is a dangerous intersection and a mirror will make it a little safer. There was discussion on the pros and cons and the legality of traffic mirrors. Kevin suggested that the Board speak to the Mass. Dot about the problem at their next meeting on August 15 @11:00 at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted,	
Colleen Worden Office Clerk	
Accepted by the Board of Selectmen	
	Eileen Sauvageau - Chairman
	Mark Thibodeau
	Jack Cavoliek